
 
 
February 22, 2021 
 
 
Shannon Natale, BS, Ed, CPhT 
Director, Pharmacy Technician Education and Training Program 
Wake Technical Community College 
2901 Holston Lane 
Raleigh, NC  27610 
 
Dear Shannon Natale: 
 
It is a pleasure to inform you of the following action taken at the Pharmacy Technician Accreditation 
Commission meeting on October 26, 2021:  

 
VOTED 
To approve for reaccreditation the pharmacy technician training program at Wake Technical 
Community College, Raleigh, North Carolina; further, 
  
To grant accreditation for six years (2027); a midterm progress report will be requested in three 
years. 
 
(Note:  The Commission identified that areas of partial compliance 1, 2, 3, and 4 have been 
resolved to its satisfaction and no further information needs to be provided in these areas on the 
midterm progress report; all other areas of partial compliance should be addressed.) 

 
The Commission arrived at its decision based on a thorough review of the report of the survey conducted 
on December 31, 2020 and on your facility's response to the survey findings. The ASHP and ACPE Board of 
Directors reviewed and accepted the Pharmacy Technician Accreditation Commission’s actions on  
January 20, 2022 and January 26, 2022.  This pharmacy technician education and training program has 
been duly accredited by ASHP/ACPE since April 21, 2014.  Accreditation is granted subject to the provisions 
set forth in the ASHP/ACPE Regulations on Accreditation of Pharmacy Technician Education and Training 
Programs.  We congratulate you and the members of your staff on receiving accreditation for your 
pharmacy technician education and training program.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

Janet A. Silvester    Janet Engle 
 
Janet A. Silvester, PharmD, MBA, FASHP   Janet P. Engle, PharmD, PhD (Hon), FAPhA, FCCP, FNAP 
Vice President, Accreditation Services Office   Executive Director 
American Society of Health-System Pharmacists  Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education 
 
ASO/NC-13 
 
cc:  Angela Washington, PhD, R.T. (R) (CT) (MR) , Dean, Health Sciences Division 

Scott Ralls, PhD , President 


